
America desperately needs antimony. This mineral is used in munitions, large-capacity storage 

batteries, fire retardants and more. Currently, we are entirely dependent on foreign countries to 

provide this mineral, which is why I am writing in support of the Stibnite Gold Project. This project 

can stop our import reliance on antimony. 

The EIS document estimates that the project will generate $29.4 million in taxes annually and create 

thousands of jobs for Idahoans and nationwide. I reviewed section 21 which summarizes the 

beneficial economic impacts from the project. The 2,690 jobs created by the mine during operations 

annually, and almost 5,000 jobs created during construction, would be a huge benefit to the local 

and state economies. Moreover, these would be high paying jobs offering good benefits and 

supporting workers families. This is exactly the kind of economic incentive that is needed in rural 

Idaho. The McCall area can't make it on tourism alone. 

This project is a huge opportunity for Idaho. After 6 years of intense review, I encourage the U.S. 

Forest Service to permit the 2021 Modified Mine Plan so this brownfield site can finally be restored. 

Nancy Ammerman 


